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Superintendents Announce
Officer & Board Election
Slate

Bruce R. Williams, CGCS, has been nominated for the
presidency of the GCSAA. The association's 1996 election of
cfficers and directors is scheduled for Saturday, February 10,
during its annual meeting at the GCSAA International Golf
Course Conference and Show in Orlando, Fla. Williams,
superintendent at Bob C'Link Goelf Club in Highland Park, I,
currently is vice president of GCSAA.

The nominee for vice president is Paul 5. McGinnis, CGCS,
of Union Hills Country Club in Sun City, Arizona. MecGinnis
currently is secretaryftreasurer of the association.

The nominees for secretary/treasurer are Dave Fearis,
CGCS, of Blue Hills Country Club in Kansas City, Mo; and
George Renault 1ll, CGCS, of Buming Tree Club in Bethesda,
Md.

Six candidates will vie for two director positions. The
nominees are Paul A Dermott, CGCS, of Oakdale Golf &
Country Club in Downsview, Ontario, Canada; Ken Mangum,
CGCS of Atlanta Athletic Club in Duluth, GA,; Samusl Snyder
VH, CGCS, of Hercules Couniry Club in Wilmington, Del.; Robert
J. "Bob" Tillema, CGCS, of Sherwood Forest Golf Club in
Sanger, Calif.; Michasl Wallace, CGCS, of Hop Meadow
Country Club in Simsbury, Conn.; and R. Scoit Woodhead,
CGCS, of Valley View Golf Club in Bozeman, Mont. Beth
Wallace and Woodhead currently serve on the GCSAA board of
directors. GCSAA directors serve a two-year term.

Secrefary/treasurer candidates Fearis and Renault sach
have one year remaining on their current terms as director. In
accordance with GCSAA bylaws, the incoming president will
make an appointment to fill the director's seat vacated by the
successful candidate for secretary/treasurer.

GCSAA's current president, Gary T. Grigg, CGCS, of Royal
Poinciana Golf Club in Naples, Fla., will continue to serve on the
board of directors for one additional year as immediate past
president. ...continuedon page 2 ....

Upcoming Events

Tuesday - Thursday, January 9-11, 19986

A 1896 Eastern PA Turf Conference & Trade Show,
Valley Forge Cenvention Center, 1200 First Avenus,
King of Prussia, PA. Contact: Mike Smith, Gulph Mills
Golf Club, 300 Swedeland Road, King of Prussia, PA
19408, (610) 828-0253 or PTC, (814) 863-3475

February 8, 1996

A Northeastern PA Turfgrass and Grounds Maintenance

I School, Mountain Laurel Resort, Exit 35 at PA Turnpiks,
NE Ext. & Exit 42 at |-80, White Haven, PA. Contact:

Andrew McNitt, Department of Agronomy, 116 ASI

Building, University Park, PA 18802. {814) 863-1368 or

PTC at (814) 863-3479.

February 5-11, 1996

A GCSAA 67th International Golf Course Conference &
Show, Orange County Convention Center, Orlando, FL.
Contact: GCSAA, 1421 Research Park Drive,
Lawrence, KS, 66049-3859, (800} 472-7878.

Tuesday - Thursday, February 27-29, 1996

A 1996 Western PA Turf Conference & Trade Show,
l Pittsburgh Expe Mart/Radisson Hotel, 101 Mall
Boulevard, Monrosville, PA. Contact: Thomas Bettle,
2632 Fox Chase Court, Bridgeville, PA 15017, (412)
796-5692 or PTC, {814) 863-3475.
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President's

Message
by Samuel R. Snyder, CGCS

Our last meeting held at Foxchase Goif Club, the final meeting of 1995 was filled with fun.
Superintendent Dan Achenbach and Owner/Manager Steve Graybill provided us with a beautiful golf course
and great weather to play up to our capabilities. Unfortunately my capability hovers in the three digit range
recently. Here is a big thank you to Dan and Steve for the hospitality they accorded our asscciation.

The CPGCSA annual meeting was held at the October meeting and results will appear in ancther part of
this newslettar. Congratulations to each new member of the board. Two retiring board members, Jim Jones
and Corky Knoll received the "Second Mile Award". This award recognizes their dedication and service to
CPGCSA by serving on the board a second time. Their input and hard work were vital to the growth and
success of our association. Greg Borzok and Don Hollinger, our first affiliate board representatives, also
finished their terms in October. Their perspectives were helpful and provided the board with new insights for
the last two years. Thanks to Jim, Corky, Greg and Don for your service te Central Penn. Thank you also to
Finch Turf and Tom Stager who presented CPGCSA with a check for $270.00. Tom neted that our association
sent the most teams to the John Deers tournament and this award recognizes that feat.

The 1995 golf season was one of the most difficult in history, not only for our turf, but also for our members.
Death, illness, and tragedy followed our membership this season. One particular incident has captured our
attention. The accident involving Tom Brown's son, Rory, noted last month was devastating but recent news
from Tom is very, very promising. Rory is talking, walking, and as of late October has come home at last. This
has truly been a miracls. Tom wrote a letter to the local paper thanking everyone for their concern and help,
We are reprinting that letter in this issue. Tom cerainly has hope for now and for the future. The board of
directors planned to help Tom with the medical ceosts and , also, ask members to send in contributions but Tom
assured me that his medical costs will be covered and he, in good conscience, could not accept the help, The
plans are now on hold, but watch for natices in the future should unforeseen needs appear.

This is my last message and as past president | want to thank our membership, mesting hosts, speakers at
the winter mesting, and the many volunteers who helped make this year a positive expsrisnce. The largest
thanks goes to the board of diractors, officers, and our executive sacretary/treasurer/director/ie.Wanda Fry.
Thank you all and may God bless each of you and this association of golf course superintendents now and in
the future.

Superintendents Announce Officer ....continued from page 1

Joseph G. Baidy, CGCS, of Acacia Country Club in Lyndhurst, Ohic, whose one-year term as immediate
past president expires, will and seven years' service on the GCSAA hoard.

Board member Tommy D. Witt, CGCS, of Wynstone Golf Club in North Barrington, lll., has one year
remaining on his current term.

GCSAA's International Golf Course Conference and Show will be held February 5 - 11 at the Orange
County Convention Center. _ -

The title, "CGCS" that follows a superintendent's name, stands for Certified Golf Course Superintendesnt.
This distinction recognizes the achievement of high standards of professionalism through education and
experience. More than 1,400 GCSAA members currently hold the CGCS titls.

Since 1926, GCSAA has been the professional association for the men and women who manage and
maintain golf facilities in the United States and worldwide. From its headquarters in Lawrence, Kansas, the
association provides sducation, information and representation to more that 14,500 individuals members in
more than 50 countries. GCSAA's mission is to serve its members, advance their profession, and enrich the
quality of golf and its environment.
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PRESIDENT

SAMUEL R SNYDER, CGCS
HERCULES COUNTRY CLUB
(302) $95-3610

VICE FRESIDENT (
JCHN DOUGHERTY

OVERLOOK GOLF CLUB

(717) 569-6221

SECRETARY/TREASURER
H. JIM LOKE, OGS

BENT CREEK COUNTRY CLUB
(717) 569-1540

PRESIDENT EMERITUS/FINANCE
ANTHONY P. GOODLEY, CGCS
HERITAGE HILLS GOLF RESORT
(71T7)755-1919

EVICATION COMMITTEE
JAMES W. JONES, CGCS 1993
FAIRVIEW GOLF COURSE
(717)273-5611

MEMBERSHIF COMMITTEE
BYRONB.KNOLL, JR. 1995
MOSELUM SPRINGS GOLFCLUB
(610) 944-7615

NEWSLETTER EDITOR/SOCTAL
JOHN L. GEHMAN 1996

BUTTER VALLEY GOLFPORT
(610) 345-2491

BY-LAWS/PLANNING
MELVAN ] LEAVER, JR. 1997
BROOKSIDE COUNTRY CLUB
(610)966-2354

GOLF COMMITTEE
W. RICHARD KAUFFMAN 1997

VILL.AGE OF OLDE HICKORY GOLF CLUB

(717) 569-0680

PUBLICYCHAPTER RELATIONS
TERRY B. MORGAN 1997
MAJESTIC RIDGE GOLF c:l.u;a(
(717) 2611944

AFFILIATE REPRESENTATIVE
GREGORY BORZOX 1995

LAWN AND GOLF SUFPLY CO.
(610)933-5801

AFFILIATE REPRESENTATIVE
DONALD HOLLINGER, 1995
PRO-LAWN PRODUCTS

(T47) 6644204

PAST PRESIDENTS
FRED N. BAKER

CHARLES A BARLEY
ROBERT BEYER, CGCS

C. WILLIAM BLACK, CGCS
GREG BORZOK, CGCS

JOHN 1. BOYD

DWIGHT H. BRUBAKER
CHARLES H. CADIZ, 0GCS
JOHN A. CHASSARD
KERNETH R DIETRICH, CGCS
GREGORY C. PANTUZZE, CGCS
JEFFREY L. FRY, QGCS
RICHARD FUNK

MICHAEL C. HAIR

RILEY E. HECKERT

FRED HEILEN, CGCS
CAMERON G. HENDERSON.
JAMES W, JONES, OGCS
BYRONF.KNOLL, IR,
HARRY L. LATCHAW

JAMES N. MACLAREN, OGCS
JOHN P. MCCORMICK
GEORGE MORRIS

Y. LEWIS PAYSON

DAVID P. PORTZ, CGCS
DAVID M. RAFFERTY
DANIEL L. SNOWBBRGER
RICHARD J. SUTTLES
EDWARD A. TABOR
WILLIAM G. WALL, IR.
DAVID C, WEITZEL, CGCS
MICHAEL WILT

RICHARD WILT

TERRY L, WUESCHINSKI, OGCS
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CPGCSA Annual Meeting

The Annual Meeting and elections were held at the October
meeting at Foxchase Golf Ciub. Listed below are your officers

and directors for the 1995 season.
John J. Dougherty
H. Jitm Loke, CGCS

President:
Vice President:
Secretary/Treasurer: John L. Gehman

Samuel R. Snyder, VII, CGCS
Daniel W. Achenbach

W. Richard Kauffman

Past President:

Directors:

Melvan J. Leaver, Jr.
Terry B. Morgan
Thomas C. Ocepek
Ted §. Zabrenski

Golf Results

The following are the winners from the Better Ball of Partners

Tournament at the October Meeting at Foxchase Golf Club.

ist John Segui, Lou Amadio 56
2nd Bill Milsop, Jim Carville 59
3rd Mike Benedict, Thed Fraleigh 81
4th John Gehman, Don Betiner 61
5th Scott Kesner, David Visocan 61

Just a Reminder - -

Should you need to fax information to Wanda, the number is the
same as her home telephone number (717) 274-6004. If the
answering machine picks up, be sure to let it tun through the

recorded message, then the fax will automatically turn on.

If you have any accomplishments or things you have done that
could benefit other members, please be sure fc get the

information to Wanda.

cib@

Ciba-Geigy Corporation
2120 Greyharse Drive
Warrington, PA 18976
215 343 5654

Fax 215 491-2301

Randy R. Moser
Senior Marketing Specialist

L Ciba Turf & Ornamental Products

(.Agrkvo’

A company of Hoechst and NOR-AM

Shaun M., Barry
Sales Representative

" AgrEvo USA Company
Specialty Products 1133 RT 27

Somerset, NJ 08873
Telephone: (308) 846-8173

Nothing Runs Like A Deere

i
|~
U v TOM STAGER

JEFF PATTERSON

FINCH TURF EQUIPMENT, INC.
Westminster, MD 21157
Morth Wales, PA 19454

(301) 878-2211 Baltimore
800-78 DEERE

Heritage
Hydro Aeration

2700 Mt. Rose Ave.
York, PA 17402

Tony Goodley
717-755-1919

The Hydrofect® 3000,

GREG BORZOK DON BENNER

Lawn and Golf Supply Co., Inc.

Specialists In Equipment And Supplies
For Maintenance Of Turf

Phone: 610-933-5801
Fax: 610-933-88%0

647 Nutt Rd.. P.O. Box 447
Phoenixville, Pa. 19460

3-

Spring Gardens - Direct Orders

&eﬂ 800-338-4769

Don Hollinger
Sales Representative
858 Mt. Joy Rd.
Manheim, PA 17545
717-664-4204
717-940-4286 Car
717-664-4207 Fax

PRO-LAWN PRODUCTS, INC.
3180 Stoney Point Rd.
East Berlin, PA 17316




Membership News

The following individuals have applied for membership into
our association. If thers are no written objections within the next
seven days, they will be accapted into our association at the next
meseting.

Ron Disfenthaler, Supsrintendent

Country Club of Hershey........................Class A
Barry L. Ehrhart, Assistant Suparintendent

Manada Golf Club.........cceeceveriveeeeeeerene Class B

If you know of anyone who is interested in membarship into
the organization or has questions on the status of their
applications, please have them contact Wanda Fry at (717)
274-6004 or Ted Zabrenski, Membership Chairman at {610)
326-7069.

Roster Updates

Please make the following changes to your 1895 CPGCSA
Roster Book,

Jerry Purcell
29 Holly Drive
Hatboro, PA 19040

Tony Kramllk

1100 West Chester Pike
Apartrent F-12

West Chester, PA 19382

Please contact Wanda if you did not receive your new
CPGCSA Roster book or if your address or employment
changes. For your convenience and ours, we would fike to keep
all records up to date.

\ttention:

You will be receiving your 1996 Dues staisment soon.

Please return promptly so we can get our roster complete
by March 15, 1998.

Membership Updates

Congratulations go to Kenny and Bertie Dietrich on becoming
first time grandparents!!!

Wedding congratulations to Tom and Denise Kintzer!
Get well wishes to Greg Fantuzzil

Our sympathies extended to the families of Dave Weitzel and
Bob Eichert on the loss of their mothers.

Gt well wishes to Jay Angelo!

Also, Jim -- we hope you are fesling better too!

The Scotts Company
and Subsidiaries Prolurt.
Fauf Wickey

Technical Representative

The O.M. Scalt & Sons Company
Professional Busingss Group

23 Big Hom Avenye
Mechanicshurg, PA 17055

Tek: 717/697-1013

Praited on Racycid Paper Mobite; 717/576-3313

fishe, on *Tufand
sEcom INC. poaburl

* Fertilizers
* Seed & Mulch

THE "GREEN INDUSTRY" SUPPLIER
MEETING THE NEEDS OF GOLF COURSES
ARBORISTS, LAWN CARE APPLICATORS, ETC,

THEQDORE C. HUHN 2819 Blue Baii Road
Sales Representative Elkton, MD 21921
(800) 945-9894 J
EED\AJAY

QUALITY TURF PRODUCTS

Seed Fertilizer Mulch

York Mifflinburg ~ Emmaus
1-800-836-3720 1-800-338-2137 1-800-225-4131

Stull Equipment Company

Danny Davis

201 Windsor Road

Potistown, PA 19464 (800) 724-1024

PHILADELPIA TURF COMPANY

4049 LANDISVHLE ROAD, BOX 865
DOVLESTOWY, PA 15901-0855
TURF EQUIPMENT
IRRIGATION EQUIPMENT & DESIGN SERVICES
FLOWTRONEX/PS] PUMP STATIONS

OTIERBINE AERATORS
TORO

OFFICE £ 215-345-7200
FAXF 215-345-8132
TIME SAVER # 215-348-4314

PARTS
SALES
SERVICE




From The Editor....John Gehman

Well, I'm sitting here deciding what subject to attack for this
last newsletter of 1995. My first impulse is to let ioose all the stuff
{'ve been holding back all year... After further consideration [I've
decided to keep those comments for the national magazine when
Sam becomes president.

It just came to me, I'll comment about the overwhelming
support Jim Jones found when he was compiling a slate of
officers for the coming year's Board of Directors! While we have
about 135 eligible class A and B members, we just barely had
anough volunteers to fill the ballot.

It is interssting to observe diffsrent volunteer crganizations.
No matter how big the entity, it is usually a relatively small group
of concemed individuals who accept the vast majority of the
respongibilities. Often times | see these same people in multiple
leadership positions, all the while, managing a career as well as
a family. It doesn't take a *special" person to do this. It takes
motivation. For CPGCSA members, that motivation should be
evident.

Individually, we couldn't possibly keep up with the increasing
regulations, technological advancements or new pest control
developments relating to turf management. As a group, we are
able to pool our resources and benefit from each other's talents
and experiences. As our organization grows; so doses its
responsibilities and difficulties, Even the most dedicated
individuals can eventually "burn out” if not given a break. We
don't want to become stagnant. We need sveryone to gst
involved. A constant transfusion of new blood is nesded to give
continued vitality to our group. It's very easy to say "NO" when
asked to run for a position of leadership, but please next time
you're approached, give due consideration to your contribution to
Central Penn. (Besides if you're on the board, you get to yell at
the editor if you don't like what he puts in the newslettar.)

Met Tournament

The Metropolitan GCSA Golf Tournament was held on
QOctober 5, 1995, at Huntsville Golf Club in Shavertown, PA. The
Central Penn GCSA Team placed 4th out of 12 teams. Bob
Mogse! won ths Individual Team Championship.

The Central Penn team consisted of the following individuals:

Mike Benedict Bob Mogel
Rich Brandel Faron Stoops
Dan Davis John Chassard
Whitey Krout Jim Loke

The 1995 team would like to thank Central Penn GCSA
members for their suppaort.

AER-CORE, Ing,

Specialized Turfgrass Aerification

BOB EICHERT
BILL RAHLING
Representing Southern Green Soil Reliever

Verti-Drain Replacement Parts by Southern Green
Deep-Tine, Hydroject and Fairway Core Aeration

FAX 1-610-458-0890 PHONE 1-800-823-7267

SPECIALIZED IRRIGATION EQUIPMENT

- 7 .
=-FLO
.
JERRY PURCELL
Certified Irrigation Designer

375 Basin Road
P.O. Box 752
Hammonton, N.J. 08037

609-561-1777
Fax 609-561-0405

Blue Ridge Peat Farms

Eugene Evans

R.R. 1, Box 292A

White Haven, PA 18661 (717) 443-9596

Farm & Golf Course Supply
Bennett Wartman

7709-7725 Ridge Avenue

Philadelphia, PA 19128 (215) 483-5000

MID-ATLANTIC
CO\\NPMENT

CORPORATION

P.O. BOX 158, ROUTE 29, COLLEGEVILLE, PA 19428

Leae P. Clough

Termitory Manager

{610} 489-1400

Fax: {610) 485-9478

Home Office: (814) 364-2531




Product Review -
by John Gehman

| wasn't going to do a product review this month but a demo
was dropped off last week which has truly impressad me.

| went to a local tractor dealer for some parts the other day
and saw a little Kubota lawn tractor sitting on the show room
floor. That's nothing unusual, but what caught my eye was a bali
joint on the rear axle and the words "4-wheel steering” on the
fender. Although | wasn't in the market for & new mower, |
showed just enoughi interest that the salesman dropped it off a
day later for me to try. Suffice it to say the the 60" belly mower
powered by a 19 horsepower diesel engine has gobbled up, spit
out and finely manicured everything I've run through it so far
including thick rye grass first thing in the marning after 2 inches of
rain, 2 foot high weeds and a huge rock. (Well, actually the rock
never came back out! But it's a demo, who cares, right?}) The
four wheel steering makes quick work of cleaning up around
tress and posts. lt's not going to replace my out front rotary but it
is definitely an alternative to adding a second out front to the
fleet,

ied Suite at GCSAZ
Orlando Conference

he Allied Superintendents Association of
Pennsylvania will be hosting a Hospitality
Suite at the Omni Rosen Hotel on Friday,
February 9, 1995 from 7:30 PM to 12:00
Midnight.

Equipment for Sale

Please contact Greg Fantuzzi at Carlisle Country Club
regarding the following equipment. (717) 243-7569,

A Meter Matic Top Dresser (Modsl F 8) - - Has been
modified to fit on Cushman Truckster frame. Best Offer.

A 1977 F-10 -- Fairway units included. Good Condition.

Please contact Ken Joseph, Maintenance Supervisor at
Lebanon Country Club for the following equipment. (717)
273-0611.

A Cleaver Brooks Packaged Boiler - Model P=100-20 Max
Pressure 15 Ibs. Input 837000 BTU/hr. 60 GPH Oil
230V 1pH. Installed 4/12/85. The Club is in the
process of updating our heating system and
switching from steam to hot water.

Coming to Terms (

A Aduli: One old encugh to know better.

A Antonym: The opposite of the word you are trying to
think of.

A Automobile: A four-whesled vehicle that runs up hills
and down pedestrians.

A Critle: A person who boasts that he's hard to please, in
spite of the fact that nobody ever fried to please him.

A DeathWish: The only wish that always comes true.

A Deliberation: The act of examining cne's bread to
determine which side it is buttered on.

A Fairy Tale: A horror story to prepare children for the
newspapers.

A Forgetfulness: A gift of God bestowed upon debtors.

A Hangover: 1. The wrath of grapes. 2. The burden of
proof,

A Immonality: A fate worse than death.
A Justlce: A decision in your favor,
A Labor: One of the processes by which A acquires

property for B.
A Lie: A very poor substitute for the truth, but the only
one discovered to date. (
A Majority: That quality which distinguishes a crime from
alaw.

% Marriage: The evil aye.
A Salnt: Something difficult to be and even more difficult
to live with.

A Spouse: Someone who will stand by you through all
the trouble you wouldn't have had if you had stayed
single.

A Sweater: A garment worn by a child when its mother
taels chilly.

A Tact: The unsaid part of what you are thinking.

A Taxes: Oflife's two certainties, the onlyone for which
you can get an extension.

A Transfer: A promotionyou receive on the condition that
you leave town.

A Unfalr Competition: When someone sells something
cheaper than you do.

Don't forget about tha CPGCSA Scholarship and

Research Fund when calculating your points from
Ciba purchases this fall. (




Parents of Boy Hit by Truck
Give Update

Bee Attack Led to the August Accident on Calvert Road

EDITOR'S NOTE: The leiter below is from the parents of Rory
Brown, a 12-year-old Calvert boy struck by a truck on Calvert
Road on August 23. Rory was using a weed irimmer alongside
the road when he ran from a swarm of bees and was hit by a
truck. He has been hospitalized with critical head injuries.

On behalf of our family, we would like to thank everyone for
their prayers, concern and suppert offered for our son, Rory
Brown, and our family.

To update many of you, Rory received significant head
infuries in his accident and remains in a light coma. Fortunately,
there were no broken bones or other internal injuties and, after
some setbacks due to infection, he is presently out of the
intensive care unit and awaiting rehabilitation.

With much reservation for fear of excluding someocne, we
would like to publicly thank both our volunteer fire department
and county paramedics, as well as the state police and Medevac
helicopter crew for their prompt actions after the accident.

We deeply appreciate the generosity and love expressed by
the staff and children of the Calvert Elementary School, the
Rising Sun Community Litde League, and the Ladies Golf
Committes of the Chantilly Manor Country Club. Rory has been
showered with cards and offers of encouragement and support,

Our church, Grace Bbls Chapel, along with friands and
neighbors on Calvert Road in Zion, have simply overwhelmed us
by providing meals, transportation, child care, and house
cleaning. Judy and | feel like the lead characters in the movie,
"It's a Wonderful Life", when at the end of the movie, the whole
town comes out in support. It has been so gratifying.

We do not know what the future holds for Rory, but we do
know that nothing happens by chance. We have placed Rory in
the hands of God, as have many other Christians that have
supponted him in prayer over the past wesks. We hope that they
will continue to do so into the future.

God is in control! We know that He is not up in heaven
wringing His hands in panic, wondering what He is going to do
next about Rory. He has a plan.

If you are a parent, you might wonder how you would react in
a life and death situation with your child. We used to wonder,
too. We have found, however, that when you have Jesus Christ
as your iord and Savior, He gives you grace to meet the
situation and peace to accept His sovereign will

And through it all, He uses people like you as instruments of
His love.

Tom and Judy Brown
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Y € BE2EL | We Deliver...
Distributers | The Best!

Full Line Distributors Of
Fungicides, Insecticides,
Herbicides and
Fartilizers for
the Green Indusiry

1-800-235-6138

ToM WaLsH » HARRY KeNNEY * DAMIAN VARGA

MILES m

Agricutture Division

Fred Siebecker

Terrtzry Manager

117 E. Maple Steet
Cleona. PA 17042
Phene/FAX (717) 2728074

Hormcul'tmal Supply.

Atlantic Divisicn

Working To Enhance Our World

Jeff Lacour

EGYPT FARMS, INC.
P.Q. Box 223

White Marsh

Maryland 21162

Home: 302-454-134
Office: 1-800-899-7645
Fax: 410-333-0184
Pager: 800-7(3-0425

CFFICE {BOD) 338.1466
HOME (215) 381-2504
FAX (717) 646:5840

o

1 KUKENBUCHER ROAD
P.O, BOX 68
LONG POND, PA 18334

PAR-MAR CARS, INC.
USED GOLF CARS & TURF EQUIPMENT
TURF SUPPLIES
ALASKA STOKER STOVE DEALER

MARK 8. BIERY

JPA/N&BMD
@ Robb Werley
i Goif Sales

KOONZ Sprinkler Supply, Inc. » Golf Division
39 Waverly Avanug + P O. Box 55+ Springfield, NJ Q7081 - 1201) 379-9314
2475 Yalow Springs Road - P.O Box 433 « Devaull, PA 19402 + (215) 647-1604
Pager 1609) BA7-1543 (2151 303.7824
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pager: 215-540-7157
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